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encourage both parties to return to the negotiation table to get a fair contract, rather than focusing 

on joining picket lines. 

C. Chin-Newman expresses gratitude for the drafted letter of support. Jeff Newcomb, CFA Chapter 

President, was invited to today's meeting and apologizes for not coming. She understands if ASI 

decides to revise the statement based on feedback. She emphasizes that individual faculty and 

students will make decisions regarding picket lines, highlighting varying situations. C. Chin-

Newman clarifies that campus access won’t be restricted during the strike, acknowledging potential 

traffic restrictions. She is working on the Senate Newsletter and it's going to include the links to the 

FAQ 's. There are two FAQ 's you could include, there's the CFA FAQ and the official university, 

FAQ from the management. She clarifies the misleading messages about CFA’s funding request 

leading layoffs and clarifies the stance against student fee hikes and appreciates efforts to address 

misinformation.  

S. Spencer suggests simple word changes to the statement to address concerns and create a more 

inclusive message. He proposes adding a statement at the end encouraging students to join while 

respecting and honoring everyone's individual stance. S. Spencer acknowledges the challenging 

times and expresses uncertainty about his feeling but commend the Board Member for their work. 

He emphasizes the diverse opinions and suggests that stating respect for individual stances would 

be beneficial in the statement. 

C. Chin-Newman states it would be helpful for students to understand that the union represent not 

only the professors that teach in the classroom, but also coaches, librarian faculty, counseling faculty 

that work in mental health services. She highlights the unpredictability of strikes, citing a pervious 

instance where plans were canceled last minute due to a settlement. C. Chin-Newman emphasizes 

the potential impact on counseling appointments and suggest clarifying this to students. She 

mentions the possibility of a third-party intervention, possibly from California State Legislators, 

could resolve the situation. C. Chin-Newman encourages alternative ways to show supports, such 

as contacting elected representatives, and emphasizes the uncertainty of the strike’s duration, which 

could extend beyond a week.  

N. Calara states from the recommendations from the Board Members is to include the FAQ 's from 

the CSU and CFA in the links below. He will modify the sentence about recommending joining 

picket lines to include a statement that students also have the freedom to not participate but could 

expect heavy traffic or limited services, especially in the library or the Student Health Center due to 

librarians and counselors participating in the strike.  

S. Spencer states he received a letter from a student from their teacher encouraging them to drop a 

kinesiology class due to uncertainties related to the strikes. They told all student athletes to not 

change their schedules or drop classes. He seeks guidance on how to address this issue. 





Daniel Kristofferson Lopez (Feb 12, 2024 13:26 PST)

https://csueastbay.na2.documents.adobe.com/verifier?tx=CBJCHBCAABAAtd8NS7UP4HAzv-6oqu_8plx6QrBDOeu5

		2024-02-13T14:12:08-0800
	Agreement certified by Adobe Acrobat Sign




